# PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB Minutes of July 18, 2017 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse

- The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by the members, a moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by the membership.
- General attendance 33 members and guests.
- Officers present Ray Cascia (Pres), Dennis Scherer (Vice President), John Lombardi (Secretary), Joe Chimenti (Treasurer)
- Minutes of the May and June meetings were read and approved as submitted.
- The Treasurer's report for June 30, 2017 was approved as submitted: total assets \$58,127.22.

# • <u>Committee Reports</u>:

- o Pistol Team Robert Gordon reported that the 2017-18 season will resume in October.
- o Range Report None
- Youth League Joe Chimenti reported that the League has concluded for the summer and will resume in September. All rifles were cleaned by the participants at the last meeting.
- o Political Action Jim Sullo reported that there are currently many Federal pro-gun proposals.

#### Old Business:

- Joe Chimenti advised members of the PRGC logo clothing and Holiday Party raffle tickets available for sale.
- o The BSA Venture Crew has now become a separate youth shooting group with no ties to the Boy Scouts. Shooting has concluded for the summer and will resume in the fall.
- The June BBQ was well received and a good time was had by all.

## • New Business:

- o Michael Caccamo informed the membership of his upcoming firearm and associated equipment sale to be held at his residence on July 29<sup>th</sup>.
- o Ken Schwegeler asked for donations from the membership for the "Swim Across America" cancer research organization.
- The Club presented Jim Graney with the "Above and Beyond" award in recognition of his outstanding service to the Club.

### • Proposed Member Readings:

- Third and vote Pat Petrino
- The 50/50 raffle paid \$60 to the winner, Tony Morena.
- The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Lombardi